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June 18, 2021 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians/Faculty/Staff: 

 

Below is an update four important topics: 

 

 Despite Governor Cuomo’s announcement last week, public schools in New York State are still 

subject to some COVID-19 public health restrictions.  Specifically, we are still expected to wear 

masks while in school buildings and unvaccinated people must wear masks during year-end 

ceremonies, such as our Annual Commencement Ceremony and our 6th Grade Moving Up 

Ceremony.   

 

 At this time we anticipate that all of our students will return to full-time, in-person instruction in 

September of 2021.  Over the next few weeks, our building administrators, counselors, and social 

workers will be working with individual families to ensure that all of our students make a smooth 

transition back to full-time, in-person learning. 

  

 There is still a possibility that public schools in New York State may be required to provide a 

virtual learning option for some students during the 2021-22 school year.  Given this possibility, 

we are developing contingency plans if we are required to provide a virtual learning option. 

 

 Here is a LINK to an updated overview of our ESSER Plan.  Please note that this plan is a living 

document and we will continue to update it over time:  ESSER Plan. 

 

Enjoy the weekend. 

 

Sincerely, 
Robert J. Hughes 

Robert J. Hughes 

Superintendent of Schools  

http://www.tullyschools.org/tfiles/folder828/ESSER%20Plan%20June%202021.pdf

